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TOWN OF CONCORD TOWN BOARD March 10, 2022
Work Session

Supervisor Drozd discussed the following items with the Board:

1. Supervisor Drozd advised that the sewer line repair that the Board authorized
last month has been completed. Supervisor Drozd showed the Board the pictures taken
of the obstruction in the line.

2. Supervisor Drozd will be reviewing the Senior Director Report during the
meeting but wanted to share with the Board that the Center was closed for 2 days so the
steel braces could be installed for the room divider. The Center will be closed for 3
days when the company will be there putting the divider in place. Supervisor Drozd
showed the Board pictures he had taken at the Center; there are cracks in the wall that
will need to be repaired.

3. Supetvisor Drozd received the DEC report to satisfy the work at the Highway
Garage. During the meeting tonight, he will ask the Board for a motion to put the project

out for bid.

4. The Board had inchuded in the 2022 Budget the purchase of a zero-turn
mower. Hwy Supt Edwards and his department will take over the mowing of the
cemetery and Senior Center instead of bidding it out. This will save the Town money.
As part of the highway department taking over the mowing, Supervisor Drozd would like
to compensate Hwy Supt Edwards for overseeing the mowing in the amount of $1,000.
This compensation will be added to the agenda.

5. Council Member Krzemien attended the Boston Fire Company meeting and
the Company would like Eric County to put a four-way stop at the intersection of Brown
Hill Road and Zimmerman Road. The Boston Fire Company recently built a new fire
company building and feel this sign is necessary for safety. The Boston Fire Company is
requesting the Town Board send a resolution to Erie County in support of this sign
placement. There is not a history of accidents at this intersection but with the location of
the new building, Supervisor Drozd is hopeful that Erie County will review based on the
building location as a public safety matter vs. the history. Council Member Krzemien
noted that the firemen said the vehicles fly by in that area. Council Member Zittel said
one of the biggest things is that the fire trucks will be backing in the parking lot.
Supervisor Drozd noted that there is also a dip in the road in the section of the road by the
cemetery; need to make sure everyone is safe.

6. Supervisor Drozd advised that the KB Water District is on the agenda tonight
for some personnel changes. Our new water operator, Timothy Domes, just started this
week and started on Monday that there was a huge leak; waited a day to see what
happens. The next day it was about 2,000-2,300 gallons more than any previous day.
Mr. Domes looked around, went to all the houses on Bridgetop and could not find
anything, Later in the day, Supervisor Drozd and Mr. Domes met with Jim Thoman and
they walked up the hill and it was getting wetter and wetter and they located the massive
leak. Mr. Domes had the homeowner’s phone number and she was able to meet them.
When the basement door was opened, the water came out like Niagara Falls. Her hot
water tank blew on the bottom so the cold water was coming in and building up in her
basement. There was about a 12,000-gallon loss in about four days. They turned the
cold water off and the homeowner will get a plumber in to repair, Supervisor Drozd
showed the Board the pictures he had taken,

7. Supervisor Drozd advised that the Town received the $8,000 from Erie
County that Deputy Supervisor Drake applied for with regard to the Comprehensive Plan
and Solar Law. This is the reimbursement to the Town for the Wendel Companies
services.



